

**\* Choose the word that has the underlined part pronounced differently from that of the others.**

- |                         |                    |                       |
|-------------------------|--------------------|-----------------------|
| 1. A. lamp <u>s</u>     | B. window <u>s</u> | C. desk <u>s</u>      |
| 2. A. build <u>ing</u>  | B. liv <u>e</u>    | C. teach <u>er</u>    |
| 3. A. play <u>s</u>     | B. talk <u>s</u>   | C. rememb <u>er</u> s |
| 4. A. classroo <u>m</u> | B. fat <u>h</u> er | C. cantee <u>n</u>    |

**\* Choose the words whose main stress is placed differently from the others.**

- |                           |                      |                       |
|---------------------------|----------------------|-----------------------|
| 5. A. apartm <u>e</u> nt  | B. creat <u>i</u> ve | C. confid <u>e</u> nt |
| 6. A. cathedr <u>a</u> l  | B. favorit <u>e</u>  | C. furnit <u>u</u> re |
| 7. A. reliab <u>l</u> e   | B. talkativ <u>e</u> | C. curios <u>e</u>    |
| 8. A. countrysid <u>e</u> | B. pagod <u>a</u>    | C. restauran <u>t</u> |

**\* Choose the best answer**

9. Nam is \_\_\_\_\_. He likes helping his friends.  
A. shy                      B. kind                      C. clever
10. It's very \_\_\_\_\_ of you to help me.  
A. talkative              B. active                      C. nice
11. The part between the head and the body is the \_\_\_\_\_.  
A. leg                      B. neck                      C. Knee
12. I'm just going to the \_\_\_\_\_ to buy some medicines and bandage.  
A. cinema                      B. chemist's                      C. restaurant
13. The Grand Canyon is one of the natural \_\_\_\_\_ of the world.  
A. sights                      B. scenery                      C. wonders
14. My Dad \_\_\_\_\_ two books every week  
A. reads                      B. reading                      C. is reading
15. Her teeth \_\_\_\_\_ small and white.  
A. is                      B. has                      C. are
16. Listen! Are they \_\_\_\_\_ in the classroom  
A. sing                      B. singing                      C. sings
17. They hold early morning parties across the city to mark the \_\_\_\_\_ event.  
A. historic                      B. history                      C. historian
18. In our dining room, \_\_\_\_\_ four chairs and a table. We have breakfast there every morning.  
A. there is                      B. there are                      C. there aren't
19. \_\_\_\_\_ go to the museum this weekend? - Good idea!  
A. Let's                      B. Why don't                      C. Shall we
20. \_\_\_\_\_ the way to the supermarket, please?  
A. Could you show me                      B. Could you show                      C. Could you
21. Turn left \_\_\_\_\_ the traffic lights and the restaurant is \_\_\_\_\_ your right  
A. at - in                      B. at - on                      C. on - in
22. This street is \_\_\_\_\_ than that one.  
A. noisy                      B. noisier                      C. more noisy
23. They \_\_\_\_\_ go to the cinema.  
A. often don't go                      B. don't often go                      C. don't go often

**\* Choose the words or phrases that are not correct in standard English:**

24. The pink flower are more beautiful than the yellow one.

A B C

25. Nam plays soccer with his friends in the stadium now.

A B C

26. The people here are more friendly than in other places.

A B C

**\* Circle the best option A, B or C to fill in the gap**

Wickedly Wonderful is a small summer (21) \_\_\_\_\_ in the UK for children aged 6 to 13 years old. The children (22) \_\_\_\_\_ a week outdoors at the camp, making new friends and joining in new (23) \_\_\_\_\_ which have a lot of fun. (24) \_\_\_\_\_ the summer camp, they take part in many beach activities. For example, they ride their bikes, ride horses and go (25) \_\_\_\_\_. Children will enjoy holidays with Wickedly Wonderful, and these are holidays that they will remember forever!

27. A. holiday

B. course

C. camp

28. A. take

B. spend

C. pass

29. A. activities

B. active

C. action

30. A. At

B. In

C. On

31. A. surf

B. surfing

C. the surf

**\* Answer the questions**

Victoria Falls is one of the Seven Natural Wonders of the world. It is the largest waterfall in the world. It is 1.7 kilometers wide and 108 meters high. Victoria Falls is **located** on the border between Zambia and Zimbabwe, and travelers can access the falls through either Livingstone, Zambia or Victoria Falls, Zimbabwe. The Zambezi River, which originates in northern Zambia, serves as the fall's water source. Victoria Falls was discovered by the Scottish explorer Dr. David Livingstone in 1855. He named **it** after Queen Victoria. The locals called the falls Mosi-oa-Tunya meaning "the smoke that thunders". Long before you even see the waterfalls you can hear the roaring of the water! The months of June and July are probably the best time to view the falls. The water levels are still high enough to showcase the splendor of the falls, but the amount of water is less creating less spray and more visibility of the falls.

**32. What is the best title of the passage?**

A. The Seven Natural Wonders of the world

B. The Scottish explorer Dr. David Livingstone

C. Victoria Falls, a Natural Wonder of the world

**33. Which is the closest meaning of "located" in line 2?**

A. widened

B. situated

C. explored

**34. What does the word "it" in line 5 refer to?**

A. Zimbabwe

B. Queen Victoria

C. Victoria Falls

**35. Who discovered Victoria Falls in 1855?**

A. The Scottish explorer

B. Travelers

C. Queen Victoria

**36. Which of the following is NOT TRUE about Victoria Falls?**

A. It is 1.7 kilometers wide

B. It is 108 meters high

C. It is the smallest waterfall in the world

**\* Choose the correct sentence among A, B or C which has the same meaning as the given one.**

37. I don't have a bookshelf in my bedroom.  
 A. There isn't a bookshelf in my bedroom.  
 B. There is a bookshelf in my bedroom.  
 C. There aren't a bookshelf in my bedroom.
38. We have a sink, a fridge and a cooker in our kitchen.  
 A. There are a sink, a fridge and a cooker in our kitchen.  
 B. There is a sink, a fridge and a cooker in our kitchen.  
 C. A sink, a fridge and a cooker are in the kitchen.
39. Let's go to Chua Cau.  
 A. Why don't we going to Chua Cau ?  
 B. What about go to Chua Cau ?  
 C. Shall we go to Chua Cau ?
40. The dog is in front of the table.  
 A. The table is behind the dog.  
 B. The dog is before the table.  
 C. There is a dog behind. a table

**\* Complete the sentence:**

41. \_\_\_\_\_ the way to the cinema, please?  
 A. Could you show me      B. Could you to show me      C. Do you show me
42. This is my neighbor, Ella. \_\_\_\_\_  
 A. She's a confident and helpful.  
 B. She's confident and helpful.  
 C. She's unconfident and helpful.
43. The weather today was \_\_\_\_\_.  
 A. better than it was yesterday  
 B. good than it was yesterday  
 C. better than it is yesterday.
44. My best friend is good at Maths, she \_\_\_\_\_.  
 A. does exercises very badly.  
 B. does exercises very quickly.  
 C. do exercises very well
45. Tom never goes fishing in the winter.  
 A. Tom is never goes fishing in the winter  
 B. Tom sometimes goes fishing in the winter  
 C. Tom doesn't go fishing in the winter